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g% HOLY TRINITY ARMENIAN CHURCH

PARISH OFFICE 924-6514
AUDITORIUM  923-0081

Decel5, 1982

Mr. Bedros Tchilingirian

President, Armen-Ontario of AGBU Inc.
Alex Manoogian Cultural Centre

30 Progress Crt.

Scarhoro,(ht.

Dear Mr, Tchilingirian,

As per our meeting of Nove 1, 1982, having studied the land purchase sgreement
draft with you and agreed to subject it to further revision on our part and
that of the Diocesan Council, we would like to convey the following information

to you.

Our attormey, having studied the ramifications of article 15 of the said agreement,
has recommended that we delete that article completely from the draft to aveoid
future difficulties effecting Holy Trinity Armenian Church . . AGBU.,

We have conveyed a revised draft to the Diocesan Council in New York, which
unfortunately was not able to review the said agreement on Nov. 29, 1982; and
instead will study it and express its opinion on Dec. 17, 1982,

Upon receipt of the directives of the Diocesan authorities we will immediatly
submit to you a final draft for your consideration.

Taking this opportunity the Parish Council wishes you a Happy New Year and a
Very Merry Christmas,
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Torkom Zabunyan
Secretary

cc Frank Stoneson,Executive Director of the Diocese

14 WOODLAWN AVE. WEST, TORONTO, ONTARIO M4V 1G7



